SHREWSBURY TOWN COUNCIL
Finance & General Purposes Committee

Held at Guildhall, Frankwell Quay, Shrewsbury

At 6.00pm Monday 05 October 2015
PRESENT – Councillors A Mosley (Chairman), P Adams, Mrs A Chebsey, Mrs H Fraser, I Jones, Mrs P Moseley, P Nutting and J Tandy.
IN ATTENDANCE – Helen Ball (Town Clerk), Gary Farmer (Operations Manager), and Carol Pullen (Committee Clerk) & 1 member of the Press.
APOLOGIES – Councillor Ms J Mackenzie and Andy Watkin (Responsible Financial Officer) 
28/15
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

	Twin-hatted Town Councillors
	· All twin-hatted Town Councillors declared a personal interest in all matters relating to Shropshire Council.

	Councillor Mrs Chebsey
	· Declared a personal interest in item 33/15 as a member of Shropshire Council Pensions Committee

	Councillors Nutting, Mosley & Mrs Moseley, 
	· Declared a personal interest in item 33/15 as contributors to or receivers of the Shropshire Council Pension Fund


29/15
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes of the Finance & General Purposes Committee meeting held on 27 July 2015 were submitted as circulated and read.
RESOLVED:

That the minutes of the Finance & General Purposes Committee meeting held on 27 July 2015 be approved and signed as a correct record.

30/15
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE PREVIOUS MEETING

23/15 (i) – Local Councillors Grant Fund – The Town Clerk reported that some requests for funding had been received from several Councillors since the last meeting.
31/15
PAYMENTS
Prior to the meeting, the Responsible Finance Officer circulated the Schedule of Payments for the period 28 July 2015-28 September 2015.  No comments were received.

RECOMMENDED:

That the schedule of payments passed for payment for the period 28 July 2015-28 September 2015 be approved.

32/15
ACCOUNTS

(i) Quarter 2 Accounts – In the absence of the Responsible Finance Officer the Town Clerk presented the Quarter 2 Accounts.  Variances were minimal and there were no areas of concern although the cuts in the 2015/16 budget was starting to have an impact.
(ii) 2016/17 Budget Preparation – Preparations for next year’s budget have begun with a view to setting the budget at the next meeting of the Finance & General Purposes Committee on 7th December.
In preparation for the budget Members were asked to consider any specific issues they felt should be addressed within the budget and put these forward to the Town Clerk as soon as possible.

RECOMMENDED:

(i) That the Quarter 2 Accounts be approved.

(ii) That the Town Clerk e mail members and request they submit any issues they consider should be built into the budget as soon as possible.
33/15
PENSIONS DISCRETIONARY POLICY
Following the presentation given by Vicky Jenks, Senior Pensions Officer from Shropshire Council at the last meeting, a Pensions Discretionary Policy based on Shropshire Council’s template but adapted for the Town Council had been prepared and circulated to Members.
RECOMMENDED:

That the Pensions Discretionary Policy as written, be adopted.
34/15
WAYFINDING

Members were updated on the progress of developing the Wayfinding System for Shrewsbury.


Phase 1 had now been completed with the creation of a 1 to 1250 map with 2D images of key buildings and pictograms.  Phase 2 would include the more detailed development of an on-street map and off map pointers.  Phase 3 would be the procurement and tender process with the system expected to be in place by summer 2016.  Decisions now needed to be made on which buildings should be included on the map as there are some conflicts where landmarks are located too close to each other resulting in overlapping and difficulty on a map.

Further workshops are planned and more detail will be available for the Town and Unitary Councillors meeting in December.


Discussion took place around landmarks that Members would like to see included and the work that had been done so far.  Members asked to be included in further planned workshops.

RECOMMENDED:


That members be invited to attend workshops on the further developing of the Wayfinding System.

35/15
CCTV

The Town Clerk reported on the progress of upgrading the CCTV System in the town centre.


Alternative locations for the CCTV Centre together with the infrastructure needs to support a relocation were being looked into.

A digital system using contemporary Internet Protocol (digital technology) would provide a better system with greater clarity whilst having the potential of adding greater value and benefit to the town.
A 40 day tendering process will begin week commencing 23rd October.  Tenders will be evaluated over Christmas with a view to inviting selected companies for interview in early January.

36/15
VEHICLE ACTIVATED SIGNS


Shrewsbury Town Council have prepared a list of sites of community road safety concern which will be forwarded to Shropshire Council for consideration.  Members were asked to review this list and prioritise areas within their Ward.


The Town Council currently operate four Vehicle Activated signs which move around twelve areas on a monthly basis.  Leaving them in any area for too long tends to reduce their effectiveness and motorists become complacent.  There is a cost each time a sign is relocated.  Members were asked to consider whether they felt it necessary to purchase additional signs but as there is currently no budget for this it would require further discussion ahead of the budgetary review.  

RECOMMENDED:


That members prioritise areas within their Wards from the list of community road safety concern for further discussion at Finance & General Purposes Committee on 7th December.
37/15
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:

That in accordance with s1(2) Pubic Bodies (Admission of Meetings) Act 1960, members of the public be excluded from the meeting on the grounds that the following items being considered involve the disclosure of confidential information.
One member of the Press left the meeting

38/15
ACCOMMODATION MATTERS
The Town Clerk detailed discussions around the possibility of short term accommodation for the Town Council office based staff.  The Town Clerk also reported on visits to existing buildings in the town Centre and their appropriateness as office accommodation.
39/15
LAND DISPOSAL
Members considered a request from a developer for the release of Council land, for continued public use.  Members were not averse to proposals but there would need to be covenants ensuring future public use and maintenance.  Members also discussed possible disposal of adjacent land for the purpose of extending residential garden space and retention of land for community use.

RECOMMENDED:
(i) That the Town Clerk enter into negotiation with the developer on land disposal, subject to satisfactory covenants.

(ii) That the Town Clerk make enquiries with local residents as to appetite to acquire land for the purpose of extending their garden space.

(iii) That the parcel of land as detailed be retained for community use.
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